Faculty Salary and Budget Committee
Minutes of November 6, 2009

PRESENT:
Aaron Baxter, Pat Bravender, Doug Busman, Lawrence Burns, Marinus DeBruine, , Joe Godwin (ex officio), Sue Mlynarcyzk (for Linda Grinstead),  Heather Gulgin, Robert Hollister, Fran Kelleher, Zachary Kurmas,  Donijo Robbins (Chair), Pat Thorpe, Xandra Xu

ABSENT
:
Wally Boeve, Gregg Dimkoff, Milt Ford

1. The meeting was called to order at 12:01pm


2. Approval of Minutes 
The Minutes of October 23, 2009 were approved


3. Announcements
The Chair reported that she received a copy of a memo Provost Davis sent to the ECS/UAS Chair in assurance that faculty salaries remain a high priority.  
The Chair reported that she received a copy of a memo sent to the University Curriculum Committee from the ECS/UAS Chair supporting a requested change in the Undergraduate certificate policy to permit proposals for the certificates to include new courses, which would bring the Undergraduate certificate policy in alignment with the Graduate certificate policy.

Joe Godwin reported that at the last Deans Council meeting Provost Davis reported to the Deans that discussions on overload compensation were ongoing at FSBC.   

4. The Chair distributed material on the Self-Study Format and Process that is currently in place.  During discussion recommendations were offered on what data should be added or deleted to make clear what is being requested.  Faculty are encouraged to go to the Institutional Analysis website to get specific information on programs that can be used as comparative material and used as a tool to support any request for additional resources.    The FSBC Chair will present recommendations made at this meeting to the Chair of the University Assessment Committee and Assistant Vice President for Academic Affairs Guevara, and present a follow-up report to FSBC members, and Joe Godwin will work with the FSBC Chair to establish a template for implementation.  

5. The Chair reported that FSBC has been asked to review and evaluate any fiscal benefit and/or costs associate with the traditional reassignment of faculty members to administrative positions, particularly to the extent that it may affect the distribution of workload, and collaborate with other UAS Standing Committees regarding these issues.  Material was distributed on policies from other Michigan universities regarding program reduction.  
During the meeting it was agreed that additional time is needed for further discussion on this topic.  

6. Classes with Fewer than 10 students [No Discussion]


7. Range of Salary Adjustment [No Discussion]


The meeting adjourned at 1:30pm
�Let’s start adding an absent line 
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Approved on ________________


